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BARROW  COUNTY  REPUBLICAN  PARTY 
P.O.  BOX  1054          WINDER, GA   30680-1054 
 
MEETINGS  
 
Our Next Regular Meeting – Mon.,  Jan 16                7:30 PM   

@ Winder Woman’s Club (behind Winder Fire Dept.) 
Winder City Council Meeting – Tue., Jan 3                    6:00 PM 
Barrow School Board Meeting – Tue., Jan 3                   7:00 PM 
Auburn City Council Meeting – Thur., Jan 5                  7:00 PM 
Bethlehem Town Council Meeting – Mon., Jan 9           7:00 PM 
County Commission Meeting – Tue., Jan 10                  7:00 PM 
Statham City Council Meeting – Tue., Jan 17                 7:00 PM 
Auburn City Council Meeting – Thur., Jan 19                7:00 PM 
Carl Town Council Meeting – Thur., Jan 19                   7:00 PM 
County Commission Meeting – Tue., Jan 24                  7:00 PM 
 
VOTING  MEMBERS  –  COUNTY  COMMITTEE   (30) 
 
Ken Young – Chr.              Scott Hang              Robert Lanham   
Larry Ballard – 1st V.C.   Clay Pentecost            Teeny Hang               
Ray Newman – 2nd V.C.   Jimmy Lomax             Will Dunn 
Deborah Golder – Sec.     Terry England               Phil Foil                  
Clay Kelley – Tr.             Mike Pentecost              Cal Neff         
Terry Raber                       John Reavis                June Miller 
John Stevens                     Lynn Stevens             Shane Coley 
Dan Blechinger              Linda Blechinger           Don Lloyd 
Ellen Reed                         Judy Doorn                Pat Graham 
Michael Howington     DuWayne Anderson         Bill Sailers     
                 
EXECUTIVE  COMMITTEE  
 
Chairman                       Ken Young                    770-867-5748 

e-mail:  kenyoung276@hotmail.com          
First Vice-Chair            Larry Ballard                  770-307-0611 

email:  Larry@AthensGuy.com                     
Second Vice-Chair      Ray Newman                   770-867-7564 

email:  HNewmanSr@aol.com            
Secretary                       Deborah Golder              404-697-7243 

e-mail:  meldebgolder@aol.com          
Treasurer                       Clay Kelley                    770-560-4523 

email: bkconslt@comcast.net          
Asst. Treasurer             Bob Lanham                   770-867-5459 

email:  lanhamrj@hotmail.com         
C.C. Dist. 1 Rep.          Mike Pentecost               770-867-3775 
C.C. Dist. 2 Rep.         DuWayne Anderson        404-285-0978 
C.C. Dist. 3 Rep.          Cal Neff                          770-307-4699                     
C.C. Dist. 4 Rep.          Dan Blechinger              770-868-1211 
C.C. Dist. 5 Rep.          Ellen Reed                      770-337-5184 
C.C. Dist. 6 Rep.          June Miller                     770-867-5932 
 
MEMBERSHIP  INFORMATION  
 
Reg.  $ 15, Adv.  $ 25, Barrow 100  $ 100, Barrow 360  $ 360 
 
All local elected Republican officials are expected to renew 
their membership each year!!!!!!!    

##################            7:00  PM          ############### 
 
##############        December  5,   2011       ############ 
 

  ANNUAL  HOLIDAY  DINNER 
GUEST  SPEAKER  -  TIM  ECHOLS,  PSC  MEMBER 

 
@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
 
MEMBERSHIP  COMPARISON     (as  of  11/30/11)     
 
Membership  ’03    ’04    ’05    ’06    ’07    ’08    ’09    ’10    ‘11 
 
Regular          16     26      15      24     51     56     48      46     44 
Advanced       66     74     55      50      61    75      68      58    59 
Barrow 100      8     10       9      11      11    13      17      16    17 
Barrow 360      0       0       0       0        0       0        1        1      1 
Total              90    110    79      85     123   144   134    121  121 
Renewals       78     83     73      72      73    106   113    105  112 
New               12     27       6      13      50     38      21     16      9 
 
@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
 

www.barrowgop.org          
 
 

HOLIDAY  DINNER 
MONDAY,  DECEMBER  5,  2011 

7:00 PM  -  Winder  Woman’s  Club 
 
 
Often, Europeans and American liberals ask why American 
conservatives have so little respect for the United Nations.  Next 
time they ask, you could tell them this:  North Korea is chairing 
the Conference on Disarmament.  If that’s not good enough, you 
could add this:  Iran is a member of the Commission on the 
Status of Women.  That should answer their question. 
 
 
%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 
 

REPUBLICAN:   THE FREEDOM  PARTY  
LOWER  TAXES   *******   LESS  GOVERNMENT  

EQUAL  OPPORTUNITY  FOR  ALL  
 
%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 
 

MARK  YOUR  CALENDARS  
    
Dec  5 (Mon)                HOLIDAY  DINNER 
Jan 16 (Mon)               Monthly Meeting 
Feb 20 (Mon)               Monthly Meeting 
Mar  6 (Tue)                Presidential Primary 
Mar 10 (Sat)                Prct. Mtgs/Cty. Convention 
Mar 19 (Mon)              Monthly Meeting 
Apr 14 (Sat)                 District Convention 
Apr 16 (Mon)               Monthly Meeting 
May 18-19 (Fri/Sat)     State Convention 
May 21 (Mon)              Monthly Meeting 
June 17 (Mon)              Monthly Meeting 



LOOKING  AHEAD  
 
Pearl Harbor Day – December 7 (Wed) 
Bill of Rights Day – December 15 (Thur) 
Richard Nixon Birthday – January 9 (Mon) 
M.L. King, Jr. Holiday – January 16 (Mon) 
Roe v. Wade Day of Infamy – January 22 (Sun) 
William McKinley Birthday – January 29 (Sun) 
 

2011  MEMBERSHIP  RENEWAL  
 

Rick Rosser 
 

NEW  MEMBERSHIP  
 

Mary Rosser 
 

 
2011 – 2013  BARROW  PRECINCT  CHAIRPERSONS 
 
Bethlehem Community Center                   Jimmy Lomax 
County Line Fire Dept.                              Terry England 
Bramlett Elementary                                  John Stevens 
Westside Middle School                            Linda Blechinger 
Statham Fire Dept.                                     Mike Pentecost 
Winder-Barrow High School                     Bill Sailers 
Holsenbeck Elementary                             John Reavis 
Lions Club                                                 Terry Raber 
Barrow County Rec. Dept.                        Robert Lanham 
Apalachee High School                             Kathy Hopkins     
Auburn Fire Dept.                                      Ellen Reed                             
Winder Community Center                       Scott Hang 
Cedar Creek Baptist Church                      Will Dunn 
County Line Elementary                            June Miller                     
Bethlehem First Baptist Church                 Cal Neff 
 
%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 
 

WE  HONOR  OUR  2011  BARROW  100  &  360 
SUPPORTERS 

 
Larry Ballard               Dan Blechinger         Linda Blechinger 
Will Dunn                    Eva Elder                  Terry England 
Ansel Garrett               Pat Graham               Michael Howington 
Clay Kelley                  Jimmy Lomax           Ray Newman 
Mike Pentecost            Terry Raber               Grady Riner 
Belen Rubio  (360)      Brad Smith                Jason Thompson 
 

We tied the Barrow 100 record with 17 in 2011. 
 
%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%%% 
 
Secretary of Defense Leon Panetta is recommending keeping 
only about 3,000 troops in Iraq after this year.  He’s contra-
dicting the senior U.S. commander on the ground, who wants 
roughly five times that.  Panetta’s rump force would be good for 
little except protecting itself, although even that is doubtful.  We 
would kiss goodbye to counterterrorism and keeping a lid on 
Arab-Kurdish tensions.  Every malign force still competing for 
Iraq’s future, including the Iranians, must be pleased.  After all 
the years and blood and treasure, we are preparing simply to 
quit.  Disgraceful.  (National Review) 

FROM  THE  CHAIR  
 
   Our annual Holiday Dinner is scheduled for Monday, Decem-
ber 5, 2011, at 7:00 PM in the Winder Woman’s club.  The cost 
will be $ 8.00 per person.  Our guest speaker will be Public Ser-
vice Commissioner Tim Echols.  Please let us know that you 
will attend and pay on December 5 as soon as possible!  We 
appreciate your help on this!  Please make plans to attend for a 
great time! 
   Congratulations to Auburn Mayor Linda Blechinger for being 
named the winner of the 2011 Women In Municipal Govern-
ment Leadership Award! 
   Many thanks to our Barrow 100 and Barrow 360 supporters 
for 2011.  We deeply appreciate your contribution to our efforts. 
   If you want to get a jump on things for next year, we are now 
accepting 2012 membership renewals and new memberships.  
You can bring them to the Holiday Dinner, our next monthly 
meeting, or mail them to our P.O. Box 1054, Winder, GA, 
30680-1054.  Thanks for your continued support! 
   Voting members of the County Committee are reminded that 
their dues must be paid by March 31, 2012 to continue to have 
voting privileges next year. 
   We had a great meeting last month with good attendance.  10th 
District GOP Chairman Brian Burdette addressed our group 
about District plans/activities.  (10th District Rep. Paul Broun 
could not attend.)  State Rep. Doug McKillip of Athens address-
ed the group.  He is running for election in the new State House 
District 117.  An operations spending resolution for January 
through August 2012 was passed.  Bob Lanham was elected as 
the new Asst. Treasurer, and Deb Golder was elected to a posi-
tion on the Barrow County Board of Elections and Registration 
to fill the last year of Kathy Garrett’s term.  We appreciate 
Kathy’s service to the Party.  The U.S. Dept. of Education 
resolution passed with unanimous consent. 
   Our next regular monthly meeting will be Monday, January 
16, 2012 at 7:30 PM in the Winder Woman’s Club.  I am going 
to try and schedule one of the candidates for the new 10th U.S. 
District.  (Rep. Paul Broun is tentatively set for February 20.)  
We will be covering information concerning our precinct meet-
ings and county convention on March 10.  It will be worth your 
time.  Make plans now to attend.  Be early for a good seat. 
   Thank you for your support of our conservative principles, 
efforts, and freedom.  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to 
you all!  Rest up.  We’re going to be busy in 2012.  
 

Ken Young 
 
ADDITIONAL  LINKS  
 
“Cut Health Care Costs: Bet on Medical Research” – Sally C. 
Pipes – Forbes – 5/23/2011 
http://www.forbes.com/forbes/2011/0523/opinions-sally-pipes-
capital-flows-cut-health-care-costs.html    
 
“The Biggest Threat to Our National Security” – Sen. Rand Paul 
– The American Spectator – 9/3/2011 
http://spectator.org/archives/2011/09/03/the-biggest-threat-to-
our-nati       
 
“Who Can Lead Us To Safety?” – Paul Johnson – Forbes – 
10/10/2011 
http://www.forbes.com/forbes/2011/1010/opinions-current-
events-worst-president-obama-paul-johnson.html     



KWANZAA  IS  FOR  WHITE  LIBERALS,  
NOT  BLACKS  

 
Ann Coulter, Human Events, January 7, 2008 

 
   Is it just me, or does Kwanzaa seem to come earlier and earlier 
each year?  The same goes for the Iowa caucuses – the early 
scheduling of which has forced me to run attacks on a synthetic 
candidate, rather than a synthetic holiday. 
   I’ve seen so few mentions of Kwanzaa this year, I was going 
to declare my campaign a success, but I see that President Bush 
issued another absurd Kwanzaa message this year, referring to 
millions of African-Americans gathering to celebrate Kwanzaa. 
   I believe more African-Americans spent this season reflecting 
on the birth of Christ than some phony non-Christian holiday 
invented a few decades ago by an FBI stooge.  Kwanzaa is a 
holiday for white liberals, not blacks. 
   Kwanzaa was invented in 1966 by a black radical FBI stooge, 
Ron Karenga, aka Dr. Maulana Karenga.  Karenga was a found-
er of United Slaves, a violent nationalist rival to the Black Pan-
thers and a dupe of the FBI.  In what was probably ultimately a 
foolish gamble, during the madness of the 60s, the FBI encour-
aged the most extreme black nationalist organizations in order to 
discredit and split the left – the more preposterous the organiza-
tion, the better.  Using that criterion, Karenga’s United Slaves 
was perfect.  In the annals of the American 60s, Karenga was 
the Father Gapon, stooge of the czarist police. 
   Despite modern perceptions that blend all the black activists 
of the 60s, the Black Panthers did not hate whites.  They did not 
seek armed revolution.  Those were the precepts of Karenga’s 
United Slaves.  United Slaves were proto-fascists, walking 
around in dashikis, gunning down Black Panthers and adopting 
invented “African” names.  (That was a big help to the black 
community: How many boys named “Jamal” currently sit on 
death row?) 
   Whether Karenga was a willing dupe, or just a dupe, remains 
unclear.  Curiously, in a 1995 interview with Ethnic News-
Watch, Karenga matter-of-factly explained that the forces out to 
get O.J. Simpson for the “framed” murder of two whites in-
cluded “the FBI, the CIA, the State Department, Interpol, the 
Chicago Police Department” and so on.  Karenga should know 
about FBI infiltration.  (He further noted that the evidence 
against O.J. “was not strong enough to prohibit or eliminate 
unreasonable doubt” – an interesting standard of proof.) 
   In the category of the-gentleman-doth-protest-too-much, back 
in the 70s, Karenga was quick to criticize rumors that black 
radicals were government-supported.  When Nigerian news-
papers claimed that some American black radicals were CIA 
operatives, Karenga publicly denounced the idea, saying, “Afri-
cans must stop generalizing about the loyalties and motives of 
Afro-Americans, including the widespread suspicion of black 
Americans being CIA agents.” 
   Now we know that the FBI fueled the bloody rivalry between 
the Panthers and United Slaves.  In one barbarous outburst, 
Karenga’s United Slaves shot to death Black Panthers Al 
“Bunchy” Carter and Deputy Minister John Huggins on the 
UCLA campus.  Karenga himself served time, a useful stepping-
stone for his current position as a black studies professor at 
California State University at Long Beach. 
 
 
 
 

Kwanzaa Carols 
 
     Kwanzaa bells, dashikis sell 
     Whitey has to pay; 
     Burning, shooting, oh what fun 
     On this made-up holiday! 
   Kwanzaa itself is a lunatic blend of schmaltzy 60s rhetoric, 
black racism and Marxism.  Indeed, the seven “principles” of 
Kwanzaa praise collectivism in every possible arena of life – 
economics, work, personality, even litter removal.  (“Kuumba: 
Everyone should strive to improve the community and make it 
more beautiful.”)  It takes a village to raise a police snitch. 
   When Karenga was asked to distinguish Kawaida, the philo-
sophy underlying Kwanzaa, from “classical Marxism,” he 
essentially explained that under Kawaida, we also hate whites.  
While taking the “best of early Chinese and Cuban socialism” - 
which one assumes would exclude the forced abortions, im-
prisonment of homosexuals and forced labor – Kawaida practi-
tioners believe one’s racial identity “determines life conditions, 
life chances and self-understanding.”  There’s an inclusive 
philosophy for you. 
   Coincidentally, the seven principles of Kwanzaa are the very 
same seven principles of the Symbionese Liberation Army, 
another charming invention of the Worst Generation.  In 1974, 
Patricia Hearst, kidnap victim-cum-SLA revolutionary, posed 
next to the banner of her alleged captors, a seven-headed cobra.  
Each snake head stood for one of the SLA’s revolutionary 
principles: Umoja, Kujichagulia, Ujima, Ujamaa, Nia, Kuumba, 
and Imani – the exact same seven “principles” of Kwanzaa. 
   With his Kwanzaa greetings, President Bush is saluting the 
intellectual sibling of the Symbionese Liberation Army, killer of 
housewives and police.  He is saluting the founder of United 
Slaves, who were such lunatics that they shot Panthers for not 
being sufficiently insane – all with the FBI as their covert ally. 
   It’s as if David Duke invented a holiday called “Anglika,” and 
the President of the United States issued a presidential procla-
mation honoring the synthetic, racist holiday.  People might well 
stand up and take notice if that happened. 
   Kwanzaa was the result of a 60s psychosis grafted onto the 
black community.  Liberals have become so mesmerized by 
multicultural nonsense that they have forgotten the real history 
of Kwanzaa and Karenga’s United Slaves – the violence, the 
Marxism, the insanity.  Most absurdly, for leftists anyway, is 
that they have forgotten the FBI’s tacit encouragement of this 
murderous black nationalist cult founded by the father of 
Kwanzaa. 
   Now the “holiday” concocted by an FBI dupe is honored in a 
presidential proclamation and public schools across the nation.  
In Oregon public schools this year, Kwanzaa – but not Christ-
mas – appeared on the official calendar. 
   Bush called Kwanzaa a holiday that promotes “unity” and 
“faith.”  Faith in what – liberals’ unbounded capacity to respect 
any faith but Christianity? 
   A movement that started approximately 2,000 years before 
Kwanzaa leaps well beyond mere “unity” and “faith” to pro-
claim that we are all equal before God.  “There is neither Jew 
nor Greek, slave nor free, male nor female, for you are all one in 
Christ Jesus” (Galatians 3:28).  It was practitioners of that faith 
who were at the forefront of the abolitionists and civil rights 
movements.  But that’s all been washed down the memory hole, 
along with the true origins of Kwanzaa. 

 


